Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 31 March 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Bill McGee, and Ronald Coss. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 24 March 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a vote of 4-0.
Assistant Director Updates: 
The office manager position was conversed about. Ms. Baker advised the board she had received four applications and has set up interviews for today 31 March 2022. 

Tom O’Neal moved to approve indigent burial for Rick Lapp and authorize payment of $1,000.00 to Littleton & Rue Funeral Home.  Motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a vote of 5-0.

Ron Coss moved to approve indigent burial for Charles Kimble and authorize payment of $1,000.00 to Jones Kenney Zechman Funeral Home. Motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a vote of 5-0.

Ron Coss moved to approve indigent burial for Jerome Shepherd and authorize payment of $1,000.00 to Porter-Qualls & Freeman funeral home. Motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a vote of 5-0.

Executive Director Updates:
Ms. Wood discussed the issues with Crows around the building.  They are an issue every year.  Ms. Wood suggested budgeting to help defray the cost to the Heritage Center.  The county seems to have no interest in helping control the problem.  Mr. Ryan agreed to budget to help eradicate them if necessary. 

Ms. Wood will start working on billboards to advertise the office and services offered.  Mr. Wells thought downtown would be a good location.  Mr. Coss suggested Route 40 near VFW 1031 and Mr. McGee agreed it would be a good location. 

DISC assessments completed by the staff were discussed.  The staff learned how to communicate with each other based upon personality styles.  Ms. Wood and Ms. Baker both decided it was useful information. 

Ms. Wood inquired about the podium from the old office.  It isn’t being used and she hoped it could be donated to a local church.  Board members approved.  
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Contract Services ~ Pitney Bowes $94.98 for postage meter lease.
Other Expenses ~ MacRay $75.00 for Memorial Day parade magnets and MNJ Technologies $962.00 for a scanner.
 The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None. 
Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance and discussing potential litigation. Ron Coss seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 9:07a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance and discussed potential litigation. The board returned to open session at 9:15 a.m.
Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant: Ron Coss seconded the motion. 

Robert Rapp, 3164 Sherwood Park Drive, Springfield, OH 45505, laborer, was approved for $355.29 to PNC Bank for mortgage, $411.05 to Columbia Gas for heat, $145.19 to Ohio Edison for electric, $255.54 to IH Credit Union for car payment, $541.32 to Nationwide for car insurance, $44.85 to City of Springfield for water, $95.27 to Rumpke for trash. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.
There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:20a.m.
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